

Friday 11th July 2025

Letter 38

Dear Parents/Carers,



July – Article 15

You have the right to meet with friends and join clubs or groups of your own choice.

Next Week at School

Monday 14 th July	3.20pm KS2 Mr Scaife sports club		
Tuesday 15 th July	2pm – Year 6 Leavers Afternoon tea		
	1745 – Governor Meeting 6		
Wednesday 16 th July	0900-1500 - Year 3 – Trip to Yorkshire Museum		
	1000-1500 - Year 5 – Year 5 Festival at Northallerton High School		
	12.30 Year 6 'Unwind' group		
	6.00pm Karate Club (external provider)		
Thursday 17 th July			
Friday 18 th July	2.30pm – School closes for Summer Holidays		

The weekly letter is now also on the school website under the newsletter tab.

Attendance for each year group this week is:				
Reception	94.4%	Year 4	98.1%	
Year 1	93.7%	Year 5	95.8%	
Year 2	98%	Year 6	97.8%	
<mark>Year 3</mark>	<mark>98.3%</mark>	Whole School	96.6%	
Safaguarding Load - Mrs Figna Sharp				

Safeguarding Lead – Mrs Fiona Sharp Deputy Safeguarding Lead – Mr Dave Fenn Safeguarding Governor – Mr Richard Shuttleworth Well done this week to Year 3 for the highest attendance in school this week.

Please remember to call us before 9.00am if your child is absent.

If you don't contact us, we will call you and work down our contact list.

If we still cannot contact you, we may come to your house to do a welfare check.

We have survived a very hot end to the school week and the children have been brilliant at staying cool, keeping in the shade and hydrating. The weather looks to be a little cooler next week, but you can never rely on the British weather so please keep sun hat sand suncream in mind if the temperatures soar again.

Although we are only one week away from the summer holidays, school continues to be busy and the children are continuing to show some brilliant learning. On Thursday and Friday the children have really enjoyed moving into their new classes for next year and getting to know their new teachers. I have heard lots of teachers saying how impressed they were with the first impressions made by their future pupils. It has also been great to meet all our new starters for September and their parents as we welcomed them into school, where they have been getting used to their new surroundings, meeting their buddies in Year 5 and having their first school dinner with their parents.

School reports and information for parents of children in EYFS, Y1, Y4 and Y6 about statutory assessments have been sent out today via email for you to read. In our final week of term, we have trips for year 3 and 5 and a leavers afternoon tea party for our Y6 leavers. Please don't forget that school will close at 2.30pm next Friday and children will need to be collected then. If there are any issues, please let us know in advance.





SCHOOL FAIR

A HUGE thank you to Linda and her dedicated team of FOBS, volunteers, school staff and children who all helped to make the Summer Fair such a massive success last Saturday. The weather was fantastic, there were lots of smiling (and painted faces!), delicious cakes eaten, bouncing on the inflatables, climbing on the diggers and fire engines – fantastic fun was had by all. Thank you also to all the local businesses for kindly donating so many prizes to the grand raffle, which had an incredible 42 lots! The funds have now been totalled, and I can reveal the profit made from the summer fair is a whopping £3745.28!! Many of you will have seen how some of that has already been used to help in restoring our trim trail at school this week.















PRE-SCHOOL

As we head towards the opening of our brand-new preschool in September, we are pleased to announce that we have now recruited our pre-school team and have finalised plans for improving the outside area which will take place over the next few weeks. Once again thank you to everyone for your kind donations of equipment and toys for the room – the team are excited to be setting it up, ready to welcome our youngest members of the Broomfield family in September.

KS1 MULTI-SKILLS

On Wednesday afternoon, ten of our Year 1 and 2 children went to the leisure centre to take part in a sports multi-skills competition with children from other Northallerton primary schools. The activities included space hopper racing, target throwing, relay races, vortex howler throwing and a penalty shoot-out using a giant football!

All the children had lots of fun playing the different games, and they really tried their best to improve their scores each round. It was also an excellent opportunity for them to meet children from other schools and make new friends. All our team members behaved extremely well and represented our school in a very positive way. Well done to everyone who took part.



The final week in school is looking extremely busy so please keep an eye on Dojo for important updates and messages.

Many Thanks

Mr David Fenn





FUTURE DATES FOR YOUR DIARY – WE WILL ADD MORE AS THEY OCCUR

Date	Event
Tuesday 15 th July	2.00pm Y6 Leavers afternoon tea
	5.45pm Governor meeting 6
Wednesday 16 th July	Year 5 Festival fun day at Northallerton School and Sixth Form
Friday 18 th July	2.30pm Break up for the summer holidays

